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From: ianelder@444444.biz
To: McMullan, Gary
Cc:
Subject: Re: West Lothian Council Taxi Fare Review 2020 - [OFFICIAL]
Date: 28 January 2020 12:05:07

Good Morning Gary
We met with the TOA to discuss this.  We agreed to submit the following request to
ammend the Fares
1 yardage to be reduced from 225 yards  as it is now, down to 210 yards
2 Call out charge  to be increased 60 pence as it is now up to £1-00
3 Bags in the boot charge from 20p per bag up to a maximum of 2 bags  as it is now up  to 
20p per bag up to a maximum of 3 bags
If there is anything not understood please just email me. Please advise safe receipt. 
Thanks
Regards
Ian Elder

On 02 December 2019 at 10:15 "McMullan, Gary"
<Gary.McMullan@westlothian.gov.uk> wrote: 

DATA LABEL: OFFICIAL
Dear Sirs,
 
TO ALL LOCAL HIRE CAR TRADE ORGANISATIONS
 
West Lothian Council Taxi Fare Review 2020
 
I refer to the above and attach herewith the current fare structure table.
 
With a view to fixing a new fare structure table to come into effect on 5 October 2020
the Council is carrying out a review of the current fare structure.
 
Prior to undertaking public consultation I invite your associations’ views on the existing
fare structure and accordingly would be obliged if you would review the attached and
advise as to what changes you would wish to make giving reasons why. If no changes are
sought, I should also be grateful for reasons.
 
West Lothian Council are obliged by statute to carry out a taxi fare review every 18
months and thereafter fix the scales for fares and associated charges. This provides
associations such as yours the opportunity to request changes if this has been voted
upon accordingly by your members.
 
I would be grateful if your response directly deals with the following points:-
 
1.            Have your members voted in favour of changes to the taxi fare table?
2.            Does your association therefore seek changes to be made?
3.            What are the proposed changes?
4.            Why do you seek changes to the current fare table ?
5.            If no changes are sought by your association, why?
 



Please note that if your organisation votes for changes to the fare table you should take
the opportunity to request the change now given that there will not be the opportunity
again for another 18 months. (The new fare table will be issued on the 5 October 2020
and not again until 4 April 2022).
 
If your organisation has not voted for changes to the fare table, please confirm.
 
All communications regarding this matter must be directed to me, and in my absence
Audrey Watson, Managing Solicitor of the Licensing Team.
 
Please provide your association’s response by Friday 31 January 2020.
 
If you are no longer the appropriate association contact for this purpose, please let me
know who is as soon as possible.
 
I look forward to receiving your response.
 
Kind Regards
 
Gary McMullan
Solicitor – Licensing
01506 281603
 
Postal address
 
Licensing Team
West Lothian Civic Centre
Howden South Road
Livingston
EH54 6FF
 
Email: Gary.McMullan@westlothian.gov.uk
 
Licensing Team email addresses:
 
licensingboard@westlothian.gov.uk (for liquor licensing and gambling enquires)
 
licensingservices@westlothian.gov.uk (for all other licensing enquiries)
 
West Lothian Council - Data Labels:
 
OFFICIAL - Sensitive: Contains Personal or Business Sensitive Information for authorised personnel
only
OFFICIAL: Contains information for council staff only
PUBLIC: All information has been approved for public disclosure
NON-COUNCIL BUSINESS: Contains no business related or sensitive information
 
Link to Information Security Guidance: https://intranet.westlothian.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?
id=35022&p=0



From: ianelder@444444.biz
To: McMullan, Gary
Cc:
Subject: Re: Taxi and Metered PHCs Fare Table Review 2020
Date: 21 February 2020 23:51:03

Good Morning Gary
I understand Dougie Meechan of the TOA has already emailed you regarding this.
Our position is the same, both associations have the opinion that our jointly proposed fare
increase is as far as we want to go.
The WLAOTO Fellowship propose a higher increase and asked if we would compromise.
Our reply to this was to decline as any compromise
would in effect go further.  Their email and my reply to them was CC'd to you 13-02-2020
at 11:11 am.
If you need another copy of that I can forward it.
If the Council will please consider the continuing discounting in West Lothian that we
cannot seem to rid ourselves of.
The generally depressed market for taxis and PHC's in West Lothian.
The decreasing numbers of taxis and PHC's in West Lothian.
There is no point in having an increase in price that results in less custom.
Regards
Ian Elder
please note  Dougie Meechan is agreeable to his name being added to this email  

---------- Original Message ---------- 
From: "McMullan, Gary" <Gary.McMullan@westlothian.gov.uk> 
To: "ianelder@444444.biz" <ianelder@444444.biz>, WLAOTO Fellowship
<w.l.a.o.t.o.fellowship@gmail.com>, TOA WestLothian <toawestlothian@gmail.com> 
Cc: "Watson, Audrey" <Audrey.Watson@westlothian.gov.uk>, "Kilcoyne, Michelle"
<Michelle.Kilcoyne@westlothian.gov.uk> 
Date: 19 February 2020 at 16:04 
Subject: Taxi and Metered PHCs Fare Table Review 2020 

Dear all,
 
TO ALL LOCAL HIRE CAR TRADE ORGANISATIONS
 
West Lothian Council Taxi Fare Review 2020
 
I refer to my email dated 2 December 2020 and subsequent emails regarding your organisation’s
wishes regarding the fare table for taxis in West Lothian.
 
As you will be aware it would appear that you have not been able to reach agreement regarding
desired changes to the fare table.
 
As a result the matter will:
 

1. Have to be referred to a meeting of the Council Executive, as soon as possible, to make a
decision regarding what changes to the fare table should be proposed;

2. Once this decision is made the Council must publish the proposed changes and allow any
person to make representations regarding the proposed changes;

3. After that has taken place the matter will have to be referred again to the Council



Executive for a final decision to fix the new fare table.;
4. Thereafter time will be required to allow for a period of appeal, to produce new fare

tables and to make any necessary changes to meters.
 
This all has to be achieved by 4 October 2020. The timescale is therefore challenging.
 
In relation to the first stage a formal report will have to be prepared by the Licensing Team very
soon for the Council Executive. To enable this to be done and so that your organisation’s position
is clear to the Council Executive I would invite your organisation to submit a written document
detailing your proposed changes to the fare table and the reasons for the proposed changes,
please refer to my email dated 2 December 2020 for all the matters that you should consider
including. Please also include any other considerations or reasons that you wish the Councillors’
to consider when coming to a decision regarding the fare table to be proposed for public
consultation.
 
Given the tight timescale please provide this document as soon as possible or in any event by
5pm on 26 February 2020. The documents that you provide will be attached to the report for
the Council Executive that they will consider when making their decision.
 
Your speedy assistance in this matter would be much appreciated.
 
Gary McMullan
Solicitor – Licensing
01506 281603
 
Postal address
 
Licensing Team
West Lothian Civic Centre
Howden South Road
Livingston
EH54 6FF
 
Email: Gary.McMullan@westlothian.gov.uk
 
Licensing Team email addresses:
 
licensingboard@westlothian.gov.uk (for liquor licensing and gambling enquires)
 
licensingservices@westlothian.gov.uk (for all other licensing enquiries)
 
West Lothian Council - Data Labels:
 
OFFICIAL - Sensitive: Contains Personal or Business Sensitive Information for authorised personnel only
OFFICIAL: Contains information for council staff only
PUBLIC: All information has been approved for public disclosure
NON-COUNCIL BUSINESS: Contains no business related or sensitive information
 
Link to Information Security Guidance: https://intranet.westlothian.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=35022&p=0
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